English Meadows Property Owners Association (EMPOA)

Board of Directors Meeting

November 21, 2006

John Prush called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.  

Board members present:  John Prush, Nancy Case, Byron Callies, Geoff Ruonavaara, and Valerie Alleman.  

Visitors present:  None.

Minutes

It was moved by John P., seconded by Nancy and passed unanimously, to approve the minutes of the October 12, 2006 regular meeting as presented.

Visitor Time
No business.

Budget & Financial

Nancy presented the current financial status of the Association.  She identified expenditures since the previous report.  She also noted that she opened a Certificate of Deposit account and Savings account, which will allow the Association to earn interest on funds in the accounts.  Nancy noted that funds are interchangeable between the two new accounts and the already established checking account.  It was moved by John P., seconded by Valerie and passed unanimously, to accept the report as presented.

Valerie provided the property lien documentation for Mr. Secord’s property to Nancy to maintain with Association files.

Pond Maintenance
No business.

Path Maintenance
John P. reported that he contacted Ken Nolan and requested that he mark the common area walkway next to his house.  John noted that the path has been marked.

Members noted that the path next to Pat’s house was mulched.  John stated that Lake State plans to complete the two new paths this fall, depending on the weather.  

New Business

Snow Removal – The board discussed snow removal for the upcoming winter.  John P. indicated that he had spoken with Lake State and indicated that the association desired to continue a snow removal contract.  John P. will follow up with Lake State to establish a new contract.

Dues – Members discussed the current dues.  Nancy recommended that dues should remain the same for 2007.  Geoff made a motion to maintain dues at current level for 2007.  John P. seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Information Letter – Nancy suggested that the Board send out a letter to remind individuals about dues.  John P. suggested that the letter from last year be used as a template.  Nancy indicated that the Granger fees would be the same for 2007.  Valerie suggested that the date for the annual meeting be included in the letter.  The annual membership meeting is scheduled for February 13, 2007.  Board member agreed to include a request for members to bring a dessert to the meeting for a pot luck dessert.  John P. also suggested that the need for 2007 Board members be included.  John P. will follow up with Pat to finalize a letter and send it to EMPOA members.

By-Laws Letter – John P. suggested that a letter indicating suggested changes to by-laws be sent to EMPOA members.  Board members will discuss letter contents during the December meeting.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday, December 18, 2006 at 7:00 p.m. at Geoff Ruonavaara’s home, 5034 Haddon Hall Drive.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 p.m.
Byron I. Callies
Byron Callies, Secretary, pro-tem

NOTE:  These minutes will be presented for approval at the December 18, 2006 regular meeting.
